LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear Turkish Gynecology and Obstetrics Family,

| am proud and honored to share the latest issue of our international and well-respected scientific journal in 2024 with my
esteemed colleagues. In this issue, | congratulate our department editors, especially our editors, and scientific reviewers taking
part in the article evaluation process.

Dear colleagues, TIOD is not only an association of obstetricians, but also an organization giving reaction to professional events
in our country in a timely manner. TJOD has contributed to the “Normal Birth Action Plan” announced by the Ministry of Health in
October by giving a timely reaction. As TJOD, we have made significant contribution to the preparation of the “Maternity Action
Management Guide for Midwives” prepared by the Ministry of Health.

Since we attach great importance to scientific meetings in our country, “TJIOD Webinar Series” has been put into effect and
attracted great attention. Moreover, the TJOD family has undertaken the responsibility of educating our young colleagues in the
light of science, and in this context, it has started the “TJOD Assistant Courses”, which is a continuation of the assistant school
project previously carried out by our association and the first of which will be implemented in December 2024.

As it is seen, the Turkish Society of Gynecology and Obstetrics is an organization that has a say in many important issues related
to gynecology and obstetrics in our country. By committing to the progress of our scientific journal on the scientific platform in
2025, | wish the new year to bring peace, happiness, health and prosperity to our country and the world.

Best Regards
ismail Mete Itil, Prof. MD
President of TJOD




